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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of January 8, 2013 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman (excused) 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman  
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin  
Linda Zuern  
 
Meeting Called to Order 
7:00 pm.  
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops/Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


None. 
 
Approve Minutes:  Regular Session of 12/18/12 
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve minutes of 12/18/12 as submitted.  
VOTE 4-0. 
 
Correspondence  
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s 
office upon request.   
 
Item B – notification which is within scope of the contract.   
 
Licenses/Appointments 


a.  Transportation Committee 
TA Guerino – the at-large vacancy will expire 6/30/13.  Tonight there are five (5) applicants. 
 
Pickard - asked applicants present tonight to introduce themselves and to include a brief 
summary of qualifications. 
 
Ms. Cynthia Parola – distributed a list of her qualifications which included Wareham School 
Committee and the Wareham Board of Selectmen.  Also was elected Plymouth County 
Representative to the Southeastern MA Metropolitan Planning Commission.   
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Mr. Wesley Ewell – full time resident of Pocasset.  Master’s of Community Planning Degree with 
experience in numerous projects with the Steamship Authority.  Town experience includes the 
Charter Review Committee, Main Street Steering Committee, Comprehensive Planning 
Committee and as a consultant for the Comprehensive Transportation Plan for Buzzards Bay.   
 
Mr. Ewell is open for modifications to the Plan for Buzzards Bay when asked by Zuern. 
 
TA Guerino – other tasks asked of this committee is also to better roadways and safety and 
asked if it is an issue with any of the candidates.   
 
Ms. Parola – she was in municipal service for 12 years and it is not an issue. 
 
Mr. Ewell – he has no issue with the mundane portion of this committee. 
 
Mr. John Forte – he brings MBTA experience for 28 years and has an interest in the public 
transportation and the future rotary work. 
 
Meier – tallied up the votes for appointment.   
 
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to appoint Mr. Wesley Ewell as an at-large member to 
the Transportation Committee for a term to expire 6/30/13.  VOTE 4-0. 
 
Pickard - thanked applicants for their interest and encourages them to apply for other openings 
in the future. 
 


b. Barnstable County Home Consortium – William Grant 
Mr. Grant unable to attend tonight’s meeting due to a conflict.  
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Mr. William Grant to the Barnstable County 
Home Consortium for a term to end 6/30/13.  VOTE 4-0. 
 


c. Bourne Human Services – School Rep – Christina Stuart 
Ms. Stuart is looking to connect with other people in the community and is anxious to serve as 
School Representative. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to appoint Christina Stuart to the Bourne Human 
Services as a School Representative for a term to end 6/30/14.  VOTE 4-0. 
 
Department of the Army – Sign Easement (Pipeline) 
TA Guerino – 12-inch drain where testing on the plume is done at the Cape Cod Canal and over 
a portion of government-owned land.  The easement (current and an extension) was granted in 
2011 as a temporary easement.  Town Meeting approved and now the board has to approve 
the easement as permanent for 20 years.   
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Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin the Selectmen sign three (3) copies of the easement 
for the Department of the Army.  VOTE 4-0. 
 
Town Administrator’s Report 


a.  DPW 
TA Guerino – with regard to Mr. Tellier’s retirement letter, he recognized his service to the 
town for almost 40 years and will be missed.  Mr. Tellier’s last official day is 1/16/13 and he will 
officially retire on or about 3/29/13.   
 
Selectmen’s business 


a.  Mandates meeting discussion 
Zuern – with regard to the 911 system, an informal meeting including the two Chiefs (Police and 
Fire), TA Guerino, one Selectman, State Representative Hunt in lieu of a televised meeting in 
front of the board would be better. 
 
TA Guerino - will coordinate with Zuern for dates and locations.   
 


b. Vote on Keno License Application for Luke’s Liquors & More 
Pickard – suggests to have in the board’s correspondence and the TA Guerino discuss option to 
either endorse or not as to not alarm the license holder. 
 
Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted - Lisa Groezinger, sec.  
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of January 22, 2013 
Bourne Community Building 


Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman (excused) 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman  
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin  
Linda Zuern  
 
Meeting Called to Order 
6:30 pm.  
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to go into Executive Session to discuss Doherty and 
and reconvene in public session.  Roll Call – Meier – yes; Baldwin – yes; Zuern – yes; Pickard - 
yes. 
 
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops/Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


None. 
 
Approve Minutes:  Regular Session of 1/8/13 
Zuern MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve minutes of 1/8/13 as submitted.  VOTE 4-0. 
 
Correspondence  
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s 
office upon request.   
 
Item E – Chm. Pickard asked TA Guerino to formulate a response to Ms. Robin. – Need to 
respond to Cassandra Robbin 
 
Item F – to be put on the agenda for 1/29/13 
 
Item G – for the board’s information only. 
 
Item I – under Selectmen’s business tonight. 
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Joint meeting with Board of Selectmen and Planning Board to fill vacancy 
The Selectmen and Planning Board had quorums tonight.  Also present was Ann Gratis, Planning 
Board secretary.  Two candidates to fill the remainder of the appointment on the Planning 
Board.   
 
Shaun Handy – introduced himself to the boards and briefly discussed his qualifications. 
 
Vinnie Michienzi – introduced himself and briefly discussed his qualifications. 
 
Don DuBerger – thanked Mr. Handy for his application.  He asked a quick series of yes or no 
questions which dealt with honesty, engineer stamp significance, etc.  Mr. Handy answered to 
the best of his knowledge. 
 
MOTION: 
Chris Farrell, Planning Board Chm., moved to nominate Mr. Michienzi as an alternate member 
to a fulltime member of the Planning Board and seconded by Howarth and Mr. Handy as an 
alternate. 
 
Discussion 
Jensen – worried about Michienzi recusing himself for some discussions at Planning Board 
meetings.  Planning Board Chm. Farrell doesn’t feel the need to look at this issue solely. 
 
VOTE: 
Planning Board 
Doucette – Michienzi 
Jensen – Handy 
Gallo – Michienzi 
Nelson – Handy 
Farrell – Michienzi 
Howarth – Michienzi 
Shearer – Michienzi 
Duberger – Handy 
 
Selectmen 
Zuern – Handy 
Meier – Handy 
Baldwin – Handy 
Pickard – Michienzi 
 
VOTE is tie at 6-6.   
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Zuern – thought Mr. Michienzi was a member on the BFDC and raised issue of being involved in 
several different boards and would like to have someone who is not a developer themselves as 
they may have to recuse themselves often.   
 
Meier – having engineer qualifications is a great asset. 
 
Doucette – for clarification, Doucette asked Mr. Michienzi is a member on the BFDC as stated 
by Zuern.  Mr. Michienzi stated he was not.   
 
Howarth – the issue of recusing oneself is a non-issue. 
 
DuBerger – suggested looking at the resume and qualifications of Mr. Handy. 
 
Chm. Pickard – since there is a 6-6 vote, asked if anyone wanted to change their vote.  No 
change of vote. 
 
Chm. Farrell – the Planning Board does not have a full board tonight.  The Selectmen do not  
have a full board tonight. 
 
Zuern – suggested putting on the board next week when Ford is back on 1/29/13.  The Planning 
Board will have a full board. 
 
TA Guerino – suggested calling the Joint Meeting between the Selectmen and the Planning 
Board for 6:15 pm on 1/29/13.  The consensus of both boards is to put nomination on agenda 
for a vote.   
 
Licenses/Appointments 


a.  Subway – change in ownership 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve the transfer of a Common Victualer License 
issued:  To Jempee Enterprises, Inc., d/b/a Subway Sandwiches, Devin Baxter, Mgr., 626 
MacArthur Boulevard to:  Pocasset Subway, LLC, d/b/a Subway #41630, James Turi, Manager, 
626 MacArthur Boulevard, Pocasset as noted by Town Clerk.  VOTE 4-0. 
 


b. MMA – approve various licenses for renewal 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve the MMA license renewal for:  Common 
Victualer Food License for the Beachmoor at MMA, 11 Buttermilk Way, Buzzards Bay expiring 
12/31/13; Sunday Amusement for the Beachmoor at MMA, 11 Buttermilk Way expiring 
12/31/13; and Weekday Entertainment License for the Beachmoor at MMA, 11 Buttermilk Way, 
Buzzards Bay to expire 12/31/13 as noted by Town Clerk.  VOTE 4-0. 
 


c. Tellier: 
i. Public Works Facility Building Committee  
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Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint George Sala to the 
Public Works Facility Building Committee for a term to expire 6/30/13 
and Jon Nelson as an alternate member.  VOTE 4-0. 


 
ii. Cape Cod Joint Transportation Advisory Committee (member/alternate) 


Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint George Sala to the 
Cape Cod Joint Transportation Advisory Committee and Jon Nelson as an 
alternate member for terms to expire 6/30/13.  VOTE 4-0.  


  
iii. Local Emergency Planning Committee  


Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint George Sala to the 
Local Emergency Planning Committee  for a term to expire 6/30/13 and 
Jon Nelson to attend as an ex officio member.  VOTE 4-0. 
 


iv. Transportation Advisory Committee – Sala and Nelson as the alternate 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint George Sala to the 
Transportation Advisory Committee and Jon Nelson as an alternate 
member for terms to expire 6/30/13.  VOTE 4-0. 
 


Zuern – asked about the private roads committee.  TA Guerino would like to wait if the board 
would like to reactivate the committee or when the board has a position of not accepting 
private words.  Meier – would like to have on agenda for February.  
 
Town Administrator’s Report 
Budget presented next week.   
 
Shore Road – Pocasset River Bridge Closure:  Hours 7:00 am – 5:00 pm.  Tues. 1/29/13, Wed. 
1/30/13, Thurs. 1/31/13 and Fri. 2/1/13; Mon. 2/4/13, Tues. 2/5/13, Wed. 2/6/13, Thurs. 
2/7/13 and Fri. 2/8/13; and Mon. 2/11/13, Tues. 2/12/13, Wed. 2/13/13, Thurs. 2/14/13 and 
Fri. 2/15/13. 
 
Selectmen’s business 


a.  Governor proposes sweeping consolidation of Local Housing Authorities – for 
discussion and perhaps discuss taking a position 


 
Meier – introduced Barbara Thurston and Rick Leco. 
 
The Governor’s proposal would file legislation to regionalize the operation and financial 
management of local housing authorities. 
 
Ms. Thurston – The towns of Bourne, Mashpee and Falmouth Directors will be meeting with 
Chairmen of these boards and with Mr. Leckin (SP).  Mr. Vieira is opposed to the proposal. 
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Mr. Leco – briefly described his experience of 30 plus years.  He raised the Chelsea issue and 
explained it as an administration failure.  To resolve the issue is to make the system work 
correctly.  The issue is voluntary vs. coerced.  Upon enactment, the State will own every 
property and control it, and have the right to do.  Meier added that Bourne has both State and 
Federal properties.   
 
Mr. Leco – the Governor’s proposal is a grab for all property (HUD, Section 8, etc.).  Mr. Leckin 
doesn’t know what the ramifications on the Federal side would be.   
 
TA Guerino – asked what this does to the RCAPs – they will be swept into this.  TA Guerino said 
if Bourne loses its local boards, the town’s needs will be put on a priority list when they need to 
be fixed.   
 
Mr. Leco – is opposed to a regional groups; the Governor believes this will cost $7M, but Mr. 
Leco believes it will double. 
 
Zuern – believes in taking care of our community first and is opposed to social engineering. She 
is opposed to the proposal. 
 
Meier – is vehemently against the Governor’s proposal. 
 
Baldwin – would like to read through the documentation before making a comment. 
 
Pickard - has mixed emotions and hopes it works out best for the residents.  He would like time 
to digest the information. 
 
TA Guerino – through the Governor’s proposal, the monies will not come back to the town’s 
local housing - it will be centralized into the cities.   
 
Zuern – raised concern of local zoning ordinances.  
 


b. By-law Committee vacancies 
Announcement by Chm. Pickard - Two at-large vacancies on the By-law Committee (terms to 
expire 6/30/13 and 6/30/14).  There is also a vacancy on the Planning Board with a term to 
expire 6/30/15.  
 
Zuern – attended the LCP meeting regarding stockpile of vaccines and antibiotics.  She 
participated in a cable TV show of the MMA.  Attended the Chamber Breakfast at the UCT 
school.  
 
Meier – attended the Humanity House meeting.  He was unable to attend the Chamber 
Breakfast. 
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Baldwin – acknowledged the DPW’s efforts with the recent snow storm. 
 
Meier – asked about the town flu vaccines.  TA Guerino doesn’t know what is left in reserve, 
but can check with the Health Director. 
 
Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted - Lisa Groezinger, sec.  
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of January 29, 2013 
Bourne Community Building 


Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman (excused) 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman  
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin  
Linda Zuern (excused) 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
7:00 pm.  
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops/Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


None requested. 
 
Approve Minutes:  Regular Session of 1/22/13 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve minutes of 1/22/13 as submitted.  
UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Licenses/Appointments 


a. A Bourne Taxi – change in location 
Baldwin MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve Change of Address for Bourne Taxi 
Company at 1 Ridgehill Lane, Sagamore Beach, MA or the storage of 2004 Mercury Marquis 
Public Livery #LV46591 Vehicle to 1 Ridgehill Lane, Sagamore Beach, MA  02562.  VOTE 3-0. 
 


b. 7th Annual Fourth of July Parade 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve the 7th Annual Fourth of July Parade on 
Thurs. 7/4/13 to begin at 10:00 am starting at the intersection of Academy Drive and Main 
Street, finishing at the Bourne Veteran’s Community Building parking lot.  The parade will be 
approximately 90 minutes.  VOTE 3-0.   
 
TA Guerino – a routing slip will be sent out and will fall under general liability coverage and 
hopes the board sees fit to move forward. 
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Town Administrator’s Report 


a. Fire Department Contract 
The Local 1717 Bourne Fire Department contract has been ratified last Wednesday evening.  
The Union leadership on this contract worked hard and compromises were made.  In the end, 
we have a very good working document.  TA Guerino is in favor and asks the board for a vote of 
concurrence on the contract to move onto the next chapter. 
 
Meier – asked about the cost - $200,000 which needs to be ratified by Town Meeting.   
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin that the Board of Selectmen to concur with TA 
Guerino’s determination on the Fire Union Contract.  UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Selectmen’s Business 
Meier – attended in Sagamore the Habitat for Humanity house ceremony on Flintlocke Lane 
with Zuern.   
 
Pickard – the board will present the Boston Post Cane and put on the 2/5/12 agenda of 2/5/12.  
Mr. Sasso’s approval of up to 12,000 tons per year to our landfill from their community and 
collaborate hopefully with solid waste. It is a 10 year contract with a potential 5 year extension. 
TA Guerino to respond to Miss Robin with regard to her letter of last week about lifeguards.    
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to recess for 5 minutes. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to reconvene to open public comment for Rep Dave 
Vieira. 
 
Rep Dave Vieira – The Governor’s Supplemental Budget is asking for a 1% cut in discretionary 
local aid.  At this point, he doesn’t any cuts as the revenue was above benchmark, but hasn’t 
fully recovered.  Any changes, he will let the town. 
 
This year’s budget was based on a 3.9 increase in Revenues, (slightly aggressive).  The 
Governor’s budget recently showed an increase in Local Aid and an increase with Chapter 70.  
That project for Local Aid is based on $1.9 billion dollars of new taxes and fees; he is not sure 
there is appetite to increase taxes and revenue by that amount, but advises to be cautious to 
level fund or have minor reductions.   
 
TA Guerino – responded that he is comfortable with level funding for Local Aid.  He is more 
concerned about assessments.  Bourne is 50% owned by the Commonwealth with regard to the 
AFNG base: 1) we don’t know the year to year assessment of that land; and 2) it is hard to 
budget monies put on state owned land, as there is no consistency.  Rep Dave Vieira to set up a 
meeting with the Town Assessor and speak with Rep. Hunt for a structural remedy.   
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Rep Dave Vieira – believes a structural change is needed to be able to report to cities and towns 
a level to plan on. 
 
Rep Dave Vieira met with the School Committee and discussed the impact aid issues – 
structural aid for military children and included reservation children for said monies come to 
Bourne.  The Governor did not include in his budget but Rep Hunt will fight to get it reinstated. 
 
With regard to the legislation to consolidate power with Housing Authorities, these are 
structural changes.  Rep Dave Vieira is working with the Housing Authorities Directors for these 
structural changes. 
 
Transportation Reform bill was sent back to the Dept. of Transportation to recognize 
transportation in all areas of the Commonwealth and not just the Boston areas.    
 
Meier – since the Sandy Hook Elementary tragedy, there are still communities struggling and 
wondered if the State would consider reimbursing and putting the monies back into the 
schools.  Rep Dave Vieira said we need to carve out municipalities who can apply for small 
school projects with regard to safety.  He hasn’t heard of funding for a Resource Officer. 
 
Rep Dave Vieira – requesting to come back before the board in April.  TA Guerino to put Rep. 
Viera on a future agenda item.   
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to recess for 5 minutes.  UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Joint Meeting with FinCom  
FinCom members present tonight are Vice Co-Chair Elinor Ripley and Jeff Perry.   
 
Pickard called joint meeting at 7:43 pm.   
 
General Statement and Facts – Summary – January 29, 2013 
As required by the Town of Bourne Charter, I am forwarding the FY 2014 Budget Message. This Message 
includes a summation of projected revenues, anticipated expenditures and presents a balanced budget 
for FY2014.   The TA PROPOSED Budget understands that the current revenue forecast is limited.   
 
It is anticipated that State aid will remain level funded or slightly diminished overall, and state/county 
assessments will rise resulting in a net loss. However, the past several years of prudent and conservative 
revenue forecasts, dependable departmental budget management of expenditures and sophisticated, 
professional  administrative management, the Town remains in an enviable position by again exceeding 
its’ own established policies for reserves.  The Town currently holds approximately 15% of the proposed 
FY 2014 budget in savings after the use of 1.4 million for the upcoming FY 2014 budget year.  
Note that the Town has utilized 1.864 million of free cash in budget offsets for FY 13.  The use of this 
money in FY 14 will not diminish the Town’s excellent fiduciary position.  
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FY 2013 has proven to be the year of greatest challenges regarding the balance of adding needed 
expenditures for Bourne municipal government while keeping in mind the economic realities of this 
area.  Many departments remain in a holding pattern with great need for supplemental investment.   
 
Yet, the investments necessary to provide a fully functioning municipality continue to be unfulfilled in 
Planning, Economic/Community Development, Natural Resources/Marinas, Internet and Technology, 
Recreation, Public Works, Education and Administration.  New or expanded positions for FY 14 are being 
offset by revolving fund, water way improvement, and fee revenues, or there is reallocation of currently 
approved expenditures and are sustainable.  An additional expenditure is for a part-time contract 
professional in the IT department.   
 
The Town has assumed the responsibility of many of the programs and offerings at the Council on Aging. 
While this has been politically difficult and hard feelings linger, the bumps in the road to make this work 
effectively  have had no measurable impact on the Town finances.  Moreover, these actions place the 
Town in the legal position it should and needs to be.  To date the transformation is working extremely 
well. Legal and workers compensation liability potential has been greatly reduced in this arena.   
 
The professional departmental leaders at Finance, Human Resources, and the COA Director,  in 
Partnership with the Town Administrator, have done an outstanding job in sorting out a very 
complicated and emotional situation.   The new Director of the COA is doing an tremendous job in 
implementing a new and difficult organizational  structure. 
 
The Town reinstated lifeguards and swimming lessons at four town beaches and placed the 
responsibility of this summer program under the direction of the Recreation Department.   
 
The budget presented will continue the program in the same manner as in the summer of 2012.  This 
department has also assumed the program and implementation responsibilities for SWISH basketball.  
Both of these endeavors are much more complex tasks than meet the eye.  
 
An important milestone for the Town this year was the securing the financial stability of the Department 
of Integrated Solid Waste Management ( ISWM ).  The long term agreement with Covanta assures the 
ability of the Town to maintain a significant presence in the field of solid waste management.   
It also allows the Town to move forward with new technologies to keep this great asset available to the 
Town of Bourne for the very long term.  The Covanta agreement also provides the residents of Bourne 
extremely inexpensive trash disposal through 2030.  The Landfill Futures Working Group has brought 
together a tremendous amount of business expertise and molded it to work well in a municipal climate. 
 
Pursuant to the expressed goals of the Board of Selectmen, with the concurrence of the Capital Outlay 
Committee and Finance Committee, my office has retained the services of a Municipal Facilities 
Manager.  The positive impact of the work of this department has been realized in a very short 
timeframe.  There will be additional significant departmental shifts.  Recent events have provided an 
occasion to realign some management functions within the Public Works/Facilities arena.  
 
As appropriate staff is brought into this department in the form of experienced craftspeople, the short 
and long term savings to the Town (including schools) will be swiftly evident.  The proposed budget 
provides for a full-time craftsperson within the salary constraints of the existing structure. 
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The Town’s financial position remains in excellent shape.  We continue to be fully within the Town’s 
financial policies regarding reserves to debt.  
 
The Town’s most recent borrowing rate on bonded debt was net less than 1 %.  We must take 
advantage of these historic low rates where planned and appropriate. On this, the Town must look to 
repair and replace aging, neglected facilities and other infrastructure.  The Town must build a new public 
works facility.  This project is fully supported by the Selectmen, Finance Committee, Capital Outlay 
Committee and Management of the Town. Note that almost 60% of the cost is being absorbed by ISWM 
and strategic use of municipal reserves. 
 
If the long-term plans for ISWM are to be achieved and the town is going to continue to reap substantial 
benefits from the enterprise operation, the DPW must be relocated.  This has been known for over a 
decade.  More important however, is the fact that the current Highway facility is inadequate, outmoded, 
unhealthy and functionally obsolete. 
 
The Public Works Facility Building Committee has done exceptional work in trimming costs while 
providing the basics for a well functioning facility.  
 
Year end free cash certifications, and supplemental funds for education (POT HOLE) secured by Senate 
President Therese Murray continue to help keep the Town in very good shape.  However, the continued 
increase of state assessments on the Town, other fixed cost increases and relatively stagnant 
Unrestricted General Government Aid keep the Town Administrator and professional staff on guard 
against unfettered spending.   
 
The School Department has wisely reserved many funds for strategic expenditure but now must help the 
Town by offsetting current costs for educational purposes with use of those dollars.  The Town will again 
begin to offset a small part (less than 5%) of the cost of School staff benefits with a portion of the 
pothole money.   During the toughest part of the economic down turn the Town halted the split of these 
funds to assist the School Department in direct program spending.  The School Department benefit costs 
represent approximately 63% of the total benefit spending.  
Thus, to help in offsetting the rising cost of benefits the shared use of these funds to is an appropriate 
use of the legislature’s generosity.  The above being stated, I extend a note of professional thanks to 
Superintendant of Schools Steven LaMarche.   
 Our working relationship is exceptional which transcends to a better school system and town 
government. 
 
Bourne has budgeted on reports of level or slightly diminished state aid.  It has built up financial 
reserves to offset anticipated substantial projected losses.   
 Departments do more with less.  As a result, the Town has not invested appropriately in needed human 
and programmatic assets. The little additional expenditure presented this year is sustainable in the long-
term.  They are smart, well thought, and vetted.   
 
While strong financial reserves are important, necessary and have served the town well, there is a 
threshold wherein the Town cannot have too much in reserve.  Taxpayers demand frugality.  This is 
rightfully so. 
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The Town should adhere to its’ financial policies but must also provide appropriate services today and 
into the foreseeable future.   
 
The budget presented to the Finance Committee and Selectmen is smart and sustainable in the long 
term and is balanced. The budget fully adheres to the Town’s Financial Policies, continues the 
municipality to be in compliance with all laws and regulatory requirements. Additionally, this budget 
provides for a realignment of the Public Works function; realigns support staff in the Finance 
Department within current salary boundaries; to fund an operational Assistant Chief at the Bourne Fire 
Department with full intention of filling the position this year;  increases hours at the Bourne Recreation 
through the use of the revolving fund.  It also provides for a contract consultant to assist with IT and 
Web based issues. The Police Department is also brought into a realistic budgetary line. It can finally be 
stated that we are increasing the staffing authorized through the override.  The recommended school 
budget is up about 2.00%, as are the operations portion of the municipal side of the budget.  The Tech 
School budget is up substantially due to increased enrollment of Bourne students.   
 
General liability and other non-health related insurances are up considerably in FY13 and will stabilize at 
this higher amount for FY14, similar to most municipalities.   
 
For another year, the Town continues to outpace rival communities in containing health and related 
insurance costs.  The Town has been diligent in holding appropriate reserves in Trust, pursuant to 
established policies.   
 
Out of pocket expenses and employee deductibles related to prescription drugs, office visits, diagnostic 
tests and emergency room services rose in FY 13.  There will not be an increase in the FY 2014 
appropriation, though it is expected that “premium” costs will rise slightly.  Please note that any balance 
in the Trust Accounts may not be used for general fund appropriations.    
 
Notwithstanding the above, this budget meets the expectations of the Townspeople in being fiscally 
frugal while providing a very good value for the dollar in services offered. 
 
General Government:  The current budget represents an $819,298 increase or an overall 1.4% increase 
from the current fiscal year. The spending request is within about 1% for the budget of 2 years ago 
(FY11).  New growth in real estate projected by the Assessors is limited to $200,000 which is an increase 
of $50,000 over FY 2013 budgeted amount.   Revenues have been predicted at the highest level deemed 
comfortable by the Town Administrator and Director of Finance.  
 
This budget is a direct result of adhering to policy  The town keeps its’ financial integrity in-tact.     
While there are a number of areas that continue to require attention, this budget continues to slowly 
and systematically address municipal needs while continuing the Bourne tradition of fiscal 
conservativeness and sustainability when looking at the larger picture.  Capital expenditures are 
responsible and necessary.  We continue with scheduled upgrades and replacement equipment as 
required. Upgrades/repairs to the Town Hall are needed.  Repairs are specifically needed to the roof, a 
replacement of the back-up generator and upgrades to the electrical system to the Town Hall.   
 
Fiscally Responsible use of Reserves - The Town utilized the reserves to fund portions of the FY 2013 
current budget, pursuant to the Financial Policy established by the Selectmen.  However, while the 
Town adhered to the goals within the policies, it did utilize $1,864,000 of free cash to fund the current 
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year.  I recommend that $1,400,000 be used for the FY 2014 budget as currently presented. Based on 
trends over the last several years and our own internal forecasting, this is sustainable.   It is anticipated 
that the Commonwealth’s budget will at a minimum, be level or slightly reduce general assistance to 
cities and towns.  There will be a better sense the level of aid once the House/Senate Committee on 
Conference will report out a FY14 budget recommendation for enactment by the General Court.   
 
The Town‘s spending restraint and smart town-side labor contracts have resulted in a current General 
Fund Free Cash balance of $6,510,383 (July 1, 2012).  Town departments returned $1,623,396 from 
FY2012 appropriations. Note, this larger than normal year end funds return was an anomaly primarily 
due to the very mild winter. The Town side of the budget will not continue this level of excess balance 
returns to the general fund from FY2013.  Thus, the town must be prudent to protect reserves to help 
maintain a positive bond rating.  The Stabilization Account is $3,488,093  ( July 1, 2012) and there is 
currently $687,181( July 1, 2012) in Capital Stabilization.   Below, please find an historic view of free cash 
and stabilization balances. 


                   The use of the reserves as recommended ($1,400,000.00) will do much to help in appropriate funding 
levels for the School and Town Government.  It will also continue to protect the current bond rating 
provided by Standard and Poor’s.   As the Board is aware the AA“Stable” bond rating provides the Town 
more favorable rates on items and facilities purchased via borrowing.     
 
This Town Administrator has steadfastly protected the Town’s financial standing and the results of this 
programmatic implementation have placed the town in very good shape.  Though always extremely 
tempting, I do not recommend that Town leaders entertain discussion for a general fund Proposition 2 ½ 
override.  We are coming to a time of budgets that within the next few years a general override will be 
necessary.   I am however, again recommending a debt exclusion for a new Public works Facility.  It is 
imperative that this facility be constructed.   
For the record I will repeat last year’s message and the year before that:    
Most departments remain understaffed while the complexities of running a municipal business continue 
to grow.  A plan must be developed to address the most critical staffing needs as depicted earlier in this 
document. 
Override Recommendations 
I do not recommend a general fund override for FY 2014. 
 
School Departments 
As indicated in the beginning of this summary statement, and after consultation with the Supt. of 
Bourne Public Schools, the Town Administrator recommends an increase of approximately 2.00% to the 
School budget from the current year.  Additional Chapter 70 funds and the School Departments wise pay 
forward policies combined with the school department's placing in reserve a substantial sum of money 
will assure the schools are well funded and programs are secure.  
As noted earlier, the Upper Cape Tech. School budget is up significantly primarily due to increased 
enrollment. 
 
Enterprise Funds 
ISWM  
 The recommended ISWM FY 2014 expenditure budget represents a significant change in how the 
department will be successful moving forward.  The long term contract with Covanta will assure stability 
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over the long run and reduce many of the odor and other potential environmental problems that could 
occur is this type of operation.  
The Department is well run and the Town can look to many years of vitality from this public enterprise 
fund. 
   
Sewer Department 
The Sewer Department continues to function with minimal labor and equipment costs.  There is a 
recommended budget increasing capital expenses from retained earnings. Most 
Costs associated with this budget are largely a function of costs assessed by the Town of Wareham for 
materials used and Debt Service at the Wareham Plant.   
 
Note that the underground infrastructure and associated pumping stations are old and will need 
ongoing commitment.  As was noted last year, obtaining timely information from the Town of Wareham 
is challenging. 
 
The remainder of this report provides additional information for the your and the public’s review. Much 
is redundant to what has been verbally depicted but will provide you more of the basis regarding the 
construction of this budget.  
 
I will state that the TOTAL FY 2014 General Fund Budget without Enterprise Funds is: 
$53,356,829.  Without the strong willingness and candor by Bourne’s Department Leaders, finding the 
right balance of expenditures would have been much more difficult.   
It cannot be forgotten that the proposed budget has continuing implications to service delivery and will 
change as the review process begins.    
 
I would be remiss if I did not thank several people who have provided great assistance in preparing this 
budget and Budget Message.   The Department Heads have been instrumental in assisting to construct 
this budget.  Without their assistance and willingness to work in finding the right balance of 
expenditures to projected revenue sources would have been much more difficult.  
As an Administrator I am fortunate to have the professional departmental stewardship currently in 
place.  Do not forget that the proposed budget has continuing implications to service delivery.    
I would like to take this opportunity to specifically thank Linda Marzelli, Director of Finance for her 
continued supportive expertise and her unyielding commitment to the Town. 
 
I look forward to reviewing this budget with the Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee over the 
next several weeks. 


 
Chm. Pickard – the entire community benefits from the new DPW facility.  TA Guerino – we are 
one of the last towns where citizens are not required to bring their trash to a transfer station.  
This facility needs to be built.   
 
Chm Pickard – thanked the Department Heads and Ms. Linda Marzelli.  He also thanked prior 
boards and committees. 
 
Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.   
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Respectfully submitted - Lisa Groezinger, sec.  
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of February 20, 2013 
Bourne Community Building 


Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Chm. Ford, Chairman 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman 
Peter Meier, Clerk Earl Baldwin  
Earl Baldwin 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:  Fire Chief Greene, Jon Nelson Facilities Manager 
 
Documents 
 None 
 
This meeting is being televised and recorded.  If anyone in the audience is recording or video-
taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time. 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
By Chm. Ford at 7:00 pm. 
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops  


 


Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


None. 


 


Approve Minutes:  January 29, 2013  
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve minutes of 1/29/13 as submitted.   
VOTE 3-0.  Abstentions from Ford and Zuern. 
 
Correspondence  
Meier read correspondence from 2/12/13 (postponed meeting) and 2/20/13 into record. Hard 
copies are available at the Town Administrator’s office upon request. 
 
Item M – Don Morrissey resignation.   TA Guerino to draft letter on behalf of the board for 
recognition. 
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Item D - (2/12/13 correspondence) – Meier will be attending on 3/20/13. 
 
Meier – recognized the letter of Mr. Paul Bushueff with regard to the snowstorm.  He added 
praised the Bourne staff for their involvement in the recent storm. 
 
TA Administrator’s Report 


a. Hoxie School RFP 
TA Guerino requests the board re-RFP the building and move forward with or without the word 
“lease”.  The town will have issues with the building as it ages without activity.  Because of the 
amount of time for the original RFP, he asks the board to re-RFP the building and either adding 
or not adding a lease figure into it.   
 
Based on inspections, it is not appropriate nor will it be approved to have a portion of the 
building to be brought up to code. Atty. Troy said the town can write up a lease that would not 
hold the town liable with regard to the insurance.  TA Guerino said we would keep the building 
minimally heated (45-50 degrees costing the $15,000 last year). The town will have issues as it 
ages.  He recommends the town put the building out for a re-RFP.   
 
Chm. Ford – comfortable with the lease if Atty. Troy puts in a condition that the town is not 
responsible at the time of lease.  TA Guerino will have Atty. Troy write that up. 
 
TA Guerino – because of the way the building is set up, it is not appropriate – nor will it be 
approved – to have only a portion of the building up to code. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to authorize TA Guerino to re-advertise the RFP as it 
relates to the Hoxie School and to include purchase, sale, re-use or lease.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Diana Barth (Bourne Enterprise) – asked if CPC money could be used for the school. TA Guerino 
said if a group doesn’t have control with a municipality, CPC money will not be available per 
Town Counsel.  John Ford concurred as that was his understanding also. 
 


b. Blizzard Update 
TA Guerino – commended all employees for team effort during the storm.  The town did 
everything they knew possible every day of the storm and after the roads were re-opened.  The 
town was not able to do what they should have due to the lack of the ability to communicate.   
 
Pickard – it should be a policy to identify how emergency departments to allocate resources 
about the regional shelters.   
 
Mr. Charles Noyes – there is a program that provides sheltering utilizing resources identified 
and organizations are part of that program (Cape wide or one town event).  There are five (5) 
regional shelters on the Cape.  Shelters opened as needed.  When the storm originally started, 
there was only one shelter open in Yarmouth.  Shelters were activated later on that day.  
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Sandwich was the first shelter to open, however, it had concerns of floods and looking at 
possible flooding.  Bourne doesn’t have its own shelter, therefore one was not opened.  The 
situation is being looked at but not developed and formulated at this time.  We need shelters 
on both sides of the canal for regional or local events.   
 
On 2/8/13, sheltering notification of Sandwich and Falmouth would be opened commenced 
with the Community Center or BMS as warming shelters over the course of the weekend.  
Looking back, the regional shelters didn’t work for Bourne as well as other towns on the Cape.  
Bourne is looking further into said program at this time.  
 
TA Guerino – for Hurricane Irene, Bourne had volunteer groups consisting of two people.   
 
Chm. Ford – Mr. Noyes’ job is to get a group together ahead of time and a lot of people 
(volunteers) were not called. 
 
Mr. Noyes – we draw personnel from not just the 12 leaders and group organizers.   
 
TA Guerino – to become a full functioning shelter, we have to look to get materials from the 
regional suppliers.  We want to become pet friendly and draw service out of volunteers (tax 
write-off for seniors suggested by Mr. Carriera).  Ford said we need a certain number of paid 
staff. 
 
Zuern – said some people were not able to get out to a shelter due to not being able to get 
through the snow.  She suggested getting people more educated on what people should have 
to do so they are prepared (metallic blankets, wood, coolers for food) and if had to get out, 
know they can call someone to come get them if needed. 
 
Chm. Ford – people were picked up by the Fire and Police Department. 
 
June McCarthy (Bourne Oaks) – called the Police Department for a neighbor and was told they 
were unable to send anyone on Sunday morning.  Sunday evening a family member of hers 
called the Police Department a second time and had an immediate response.  She asked about 
a list of senior citizens at risk and to get them out during a blizzard.  Ford – the COA has an 
outreach system as would Ms. Barbara Thurston.  TA Guerino will follow up with the Police 
Department with regard to Ms. McCarthy’s first call to the Police Department. 
 
Meier - the only public housing facility that has a generator in Bourne is at 871 Shore Road in 
the common areas.   
 
TA Guerino – The Police Department from 2/8/13 – 2/12/13 logged 312 calls for service; 76 
well-being checks; 21 rescue calls; and 14 public service calls.   
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Mr. Noyes – there was a Reverse 911 call made on Friday morning, there was notification on 
the front page of the newspaper and TA Guerino notification to the media.  Mr. Noyes requests 
from the board, re-iterating from NStar, Bourne’s identified critical areas for quick restoration 
of power list, which has been for the past 30 years.  Every day during the storm, Mr. Noyes and 
TA Guerino and requested a priority list and it was like it was new to NStar. 
 
Meier – asked why the UCT was not listed as a shelter site.  Mr. Noyes said it was not in the 
staffing plan.  Meier said we need to take care of our own Bourne residents.  
 
Pickard – Bourne needs a crisis management plan.  This should include the TA, Emergency 
Management, Police and Fire chiefs, Director of Public Works and asking the Housing Authority.  
Regional Emergency Management caused us to fall short and he suggests looking at a policy 
where Bourne takes care of Bourne possibly at the Community Center and the BMS for 
example.   
 
Mr. Noyes – we need the volunteers and ones with appropriate skills to bring to the shelter.   
 
TA Guerino – said in a meeting with Senator Murray, if we don’t have medical capabilities at the 
shelters on a short term basis, it was suggested to utilize the nursing homes that have the staff.  
There is no doubt we followed the protocols. 
 
Lois Gibbs – utilized the shelter for the last day.  She called the Police Department and a bus 
was sent out.  She commended the Red Cross volunteers.   
 
TA Guerino – budget issues will include generators. 
 
Zuern – the regional plan looked better on paper. 
 
Meier – asked the criteria on calling the National Guard for resources.  Mr. Noyes said all we 
have to do is ask and they will come. 
 
Pickard – asked TA Guerino when to expect a written shelter plan for publicizing.  TA Guerino 
said Mr. Noyes is currently obtaining cots, LAPC is working on having a plan and to bring names 
to us moving forward.  TA Guerino and Mr. Noyes both agree the town has to do better.  
 
Selectmen’s business 


a. Temporary Easement 
TA Guerino – due to the storm, there is a home in Sagamore Beach where work needs to be 
immediately done. This is a temporary easement from 2/22/13 - 3/23/13 at 34 Sagamore Road, 
Sagamore Beach. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern that pursuant to the town bylaws, Section 3.1.2 and 
3.1.27 the Board of Selectmen grant temporary easement to Pinnacle Site Contractors, LLC for 
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the purpose of constructing a stone revetment under the Board of Selectmen Emergency 
Certification at 34 Sagamore Road.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


b. Margaret Stevens – Power Plant Petition 
Ms. Stevens is requesting to put petition on the Annual Town Meeting.  Should the board opt to 
not get on the ballot, they will need 1,369 certified signatures by April 8, 2013. 
 
Zuern – doesn’t feel comfortable voting tonight and would like to hear from the power plant. 
 
Chm. Ford – agrees with Zuern. 
 
Baldwin – evacuation plan has been set; if you live on Cape Cod, the best option would be to 
stay at home.  If you left the Cape and the winds changed, you would drive through the 
contamination.     
 
Mr. Noyes – evacuation is still being reviewed. 
 
Bill Moyer – asking to put on the ballot for public awareness.   
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to put the Power Plant Petition on the ballot for the 
Annual Town Meeting in May 2013.  VOTE 0-5.  MOTION FAILS.   
 


c. Budget Discussions 
TA Guerino – UCT assessment being up higher than anticipated ($230,604).  He asked the board 
to look for ideas on where to get the extra money.  He would like the board to identify areas 
where come up with $190,000 tonight.   
 
Chm. Ford: 
Town Administrator secretary – decrease by $16,000 to approximately $47,000.  This will be an 
approximate extra $16,000 out of the budget. 


 
Treasurer’s Office secretary – no additional salary money, just allocating money. 
 
Collector secretary – moving monies around; with the Finance budget. 
 
Data Processing – recommending $63,000 for additional software, licensing and bring in a 
person on a contractual basis.  Pickard asked about sharing IT with the school – TA Guerino said 
we are looking at but not to put in this year.  Ford asked about the Library – TA Guerino said it is 
a possibility for the future.   
 
Independent Audit – contractually done. 
 
Legal – counsel’s retainer. 
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Town Clerk – step and cost of living for secretary.   
 
Town Hall Maintenance – with the retirement of Mr. Tellier, the intent is to bring Mr. Nelson as 
the Superintendent of Public Works and Facilities.  This will also allow the hiring an electrician 
(one who can also do some minor construction work and will be working directly under Mr. 
Nelson).  TA Guerino said Town Hall repairs are not incorporated into this budget; this will be 
done at the Fall Town Meeting.  This organizational shift will happen in October.  Mr. Sala will 
stay as Director of Roads and Parkways.  Mr. Barrett will maintain his position as GM of ISWM.  
Mr. Nelson will work with Mr. Barrett with the future of the landfill.   
 
Fire Department – county dispatches – contracted.  Chief Greene said this is for patching 
through to the hospital.   
 
DNR – New Secretary – offset by waterways monies.  Appropriation for health insurance, level 
funded for the third year.   
 
DPW – Sanitation.  Increase is steps. 
 
Street and Traffic Lights – with regard to vehicle gasoline.  Budgeted as fuel to be used in all 
expense lines.  
 
COA – mini bus drivers. No increases. 
 
Recreation Department – salaries.  Lifeguards, summer playground counselors.  Down $5,200.   
 
Sewer – secretary (Ms. Debbie Judge). 
 
Meier: 
Free Cash Re-Cap – TA Guerino said when Free Cash is certified in June, Bourne will be back in 
compliance but will not have $1.5M turned back.  Governor’s budget’s new Unrestricted Aid 
formula is not included in budgetary numbers.   
 
TA Guerino – he supports this position and would like to see the board see this position 
happen.   
 
Pickard – he feels this exercise should be done by the TA.  TA Guerino said this opportunity was 
out of courtesy to the Board of Selectmen as the Board had requested more input on changes 
after initial submittal.    
 
TA Guerino - Capital recommendations will happen around mid March.   Most of big items will 
be borrowed.  Zuern suggested holding off a Capital project.  The generators cost (between 
$500,000 – $700,000) we will be borrowing.   
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Chm. Ford – supports the Fire chief assistant and believes it is needed, but doesn’t feel that is 
something to do this year.   
 
Baldwin – with new hires, your only options are to either delay or to higher them. 
 
 
Pickard: 
1 – closing the library for two days a week  
2 – eliminate the Recreation Department 
3 – eliminate the COA day program (not an option as it is self funded) 
4 – take out DNR labor salaries and then raise mooring and slip fees (board to raise fees) 
5 – do not fill Administrative Deputy Fire Chief  
 
Pickard – asked about the Veteran’s Building Director position. TA Guerino cannot quantify the 
elimination or reduction of this position.  Pickard raised the issue of the 3% increase in TA 
salary. 
 
Chm. Ford – suggested the Police Chief defer hiring for 6 months. 
 
Pickard – suggested raising fees for moorings and slips.  TA Guerino commented how Bourne’s 
$15 beach sticker price is low. 
 
TA Guerino – has some ideas and will come back before the board.  
 
Budget Discussion with regard to Generators – Mr. Nelson 
There are issues at the Community Center, Town Hall, Fire Department and the High School.  
The generator at the Community Center can have a load added to it (the main install has some 
issues that could be susceptible to flooding).  TA Guerino said at the Bournedale School has a 
half-sized gym.  Zuern suggested taking the generator at the Community Building and put at the 
Town Hall or the Fire Station.  Mr. Nelson said it may not be cost effective.   
 
Pickard – asked why generate the whole high school building when the children are in the 
school 180 days with staff a little longer.  Mr. Nelson said we can put in a smaller generator, but 
it will require additional installation.   
 
Chm. Ford – the total of $888,435 or generators and a debt schedule briefly discussed.  The 
DPW generator will be included in the cost of the facility.  TA Guerino to go to Capital Outlay 
with the generators.  Ford said there are units that can be put outside the elderly housing 
building for little buildings.  
  


d. Signing Order of Assessment of Betterments – Cheryl Lane 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard that the Board of Selectmen, Town of Bourne open 
public meeting on February 20, 2013 hereby order and assess the betterments in the amount of 
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$24,348 pursuant to the authority of the vote under Article 36 of the  May 7, 2012 Annual Town 
Meeting and pursuant to the authority set forth in M.G.L. Chapter 80 and pursuant to the 
authority in Section 3.1.28 of the Town of Bourne bylaws to the property owners listed herein 
and the estimated amounts attached as Exhibit A for upgrades and repairs to be paid by 
betterment on Cheryl Lane.  VOTE 5-0.  
 


e. Boston Cane 
Chm. Ford – awarded to Ms. Madeline Woodruff who will turn 103 on 3/12/13.  The board to 
meet at Town Hall on Friday, 2/22/13 at 12:30 and visit Ms. Woodruff at her home.   
 


f. Discussion and possible vote Public Works Emergency Expenditures 
TA Guerino – a total of $200,000 for revetment, stairs work, stabilize the bank and get the 
roadway repaired.  Based on the estimate, the revetment work is $140,000. The estimate came 
from a contractor Bourne has used before and estimates have been spot on.  This needs to be 
done and recommends following Conservation Director’s and George Sala’s recommendations.  
Money would need to be appropriated at Town Meeting.  
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to authorize the borrowing of $200,000 to pay for the 
emergency appropriation associated with the town’s response to Blizzard Nemo which are 
described in Exhibit A.   
 
Arnold Carter – asked if monies are subject to reimbursement.  TA Guerino said Bourne may be 
able to get a reimbursement of up to 75%.   
 
VOTE:  UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Selectmen’s business 
Zuern – attending a Cape Cod Commission meeting.   
Pickard – commended the town employees for efforts with the storm. 
 
Adjournment 
Baldwin MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 10:40 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of February 26, 2013 
Bourne Community Building 


Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman 
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:   
 
Documents 
 None 
 
This meeting is being televised and recorded.  If anyone in the audience is recording or video-
taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time. 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
By Chm. Ford at 7:00 pm. 
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops  


 


Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


Mr. Mulvey – the need for a Local Emergency Preparedness Committee.  Town response was 
adequate largely because town officials worked together.  We need to take care of our town for 
at least the first 48 hours before regionalization.  He formally requests the board take on an Ad 
Hoc committee of a Town Emergency Preparedness Committee. 


 


Correspondence  
Meier – recognized a Town of Bourne resident Mr. Gordon will be having another tour of duty. 
 
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s 
office upon request. 
 
Item A – Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve the closing of Cranberry’s 
Restaurant from Wednesday 2/20/13 – Tuesday 3/5/13 as requested.  VOTE 5-0.   
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Item C - Michael Blanton – TA to send notice to Mr. Blanton for interest.  TA asked to advertise 
the position and Chm. Ford requested to have on a future agenda. 
 
Item D – Pickard asked where this information was obtained.  Discussion on policy of items for 
correspondence.  TA Guerino said policy for non-signed correspondence. 
 
Item E – Chm. Ford recognized the importance.  TA Guerino said original documents will be 
conspicuously placed for recognition. 
 
Joint Meeting with Planning Board to fill vacancy 
Planning Board has a quorum tonight.   
 
Mr. Shaun Handy present tonight and again briefly reviewed his qualifications.  Mr. Vincent 
Michienzi is not present due to an illness tonight. 
 
Voting Forms taken from both the Selectmen and the Planning Board and tallied by TA Guerino.  
No secret vote was taken.  A total of 13 votes: 
 
Michienzie – 9 
Handy – 4 
 
Mr. Farrell – suggested Mr. Handy pull application papers for the Planning Board for an 
alternate member on the Planning Board.  There will be two vacancies open at this time. 
 
Library Trustee 
Mr. Patrick Marshall will contact the Trustees for availability for a 3/19/13 Joint Meeting.  This 
position is being advertised per TA Guerino. 
 
Licenses/Requests 


a.  7:30 pm Hoagie’s Diner – Year Round Wine & Malt 
Chm. Ford read hearing notice into record and called meeting to order at 7:30 pm.   
 
Atty. Ford O’Connor representing applicant.  Appropriate notices have been sent and 
submitted. 
 
Mr. Hogan, President and daughter Lindsey, Treasurer present tonight. 
 
Zuern – asked about the hours requesting.  Thursday, Friday and Saturdays until 8:00 pm and 
will stay the same the other days.   
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to close the hearing.  VOTE 5-0. 
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Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Hoagie’s Diner, John P. Hogan, Manager at 
808 MacArthur Boulevard, Pocasset for a year round common victualer license for the sale of all 
kinds of wines and malt beverages to be drunk on the premises per routing slip (BOH 
notification of fees paid).  VOTE 5-0. 
  


b. Request a Waiver for use of Town Property for Hawker and Peddlers 
Ms. Kearney present tonight.  The routing slip is clear and signed off.  Applicant is looking for a 
waiver from the Board of Selectmen for three locations to sell hotdogs for various sporting and 
concert events at the locations.  
 
TA Guerino – relative to the Buzzards Bay Park, the board has allowed other vendors to conduct 
business in the past and there may be other vendors as well in the future. 
 
Ms. Kearney – asked about hour restrictions of Section 4.01 restrictions 8:00 am – 11: 00 pm; 
with Section 4.02 restrictions of 6:00 am – 11:00 pm.  TA Guerino suggests waiving section 4.02. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve Maureen Kearney request for a hawker 
and peddler license to operate a Hot Dog Cart on town property at:  Buzzards Bay Park – Map 2 
Main Street West; Sagamore Beaches – Map 6 Sagamore Beach; and Queen Sewell – Map 8 
Buzzards Bay North and to comply with Section 4.01 and be exempt from Section 4.02 per the 
Board of Selectmen.  VOTE 4-0-1 (abstention from Baldwin).  TA Guerino to ask the Mr. Johnson 
to review bylaw for updating. 
 


c. Cranberry’s Restaurant – Request for 10:00 am Sunday opening 
Samantha Burger, General Manager.  
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve Cranberry’s Restaurant at 618 MacArthur 
Boulevard, Pocasset request for a 10:00 am opening on Sundays for brunch per routing slip.  
VOTE 5-0.  Chm. Ford commented on this being the 5th establishment with Sunday morning 
openings. 
 
TA Administrator’s Report 
He is moving forward with the budget reviews. 
 
Selectmen’s business 
Zuern – attended Cape Cod Commission (CCC) public outreach focus group for wastewater 
treatment.  The purpose of the focus group was how to educate the public ($3M from the 
State).   
 
Mr. Farrell – the Planning Board appreciates the CCC’s technical assistance and welcomes their 
input, but at the same time, we don’t want to be dictated all the time.    
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Pickard – commented on his comments about no plan in place with regard to the generators at 
last night’s Finance Committee. He said while the storm was horrendous, he believes the 
Emergency Planning Director is on task with a plan.  His comment was about the town having 
the ability to borrow, and before going to a capital request suggested to include the options: 
method of phase in generators; provide analysis for shelters located; evaluate use of portable 
generators to our buildings and housing authorities; and evaluate the wiring costs of generators 
to address needs.   
 
Meier – presented the Boston Cane award last week.  He will be judging the Science Fair on 
Friday. 
 
Baldwin – suggested focusing on testing flow water at Back River as it relates to wastewater.  
Ford – encourage treatment plants to take better care.   
 
Zuern – suggested TA Guerino, at a future selectmen meeting to look at contacts with regard to 
shellfish and have them come in before the board. 
 
Mr. Mulvey – the town has a lot of data and study of the determination of which is most 
impacted for shellfish. The information needs to be pulled together.  
 
Adjournment 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of March 19, 2013 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman 
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:  Planning Board members, Library Trustees members and candidates for the 
Transportation Committee 
 
Documents 
 None 
 
This meeting is being televised and recorded.  If anyone in the audience is recording or video-
taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time. 
 
Joint Meeting Called to Order 
By Chm. Ford at 6:54 pm 
 
Joint Session with Planning Board to fill vacancy in full member and possibly appoint 
alternate.  Discussion related to Mr. Meier’s concerns. 
Chm. Ford – explained Meier had issue with the voting process and not who has been 
appointed with regard to him voting for Mr. Hanley and not Mr. Michienzi.   
 
Meier – he has been open as to who he has supported and he brought forward this issue as he 
has never voted in such a way before.   He asked pointed questions and submitted them to the 
Town Clerk.  The issue is more the process and not who has been appointed.  He is not going 
forward with a complaint to the Attorney General as tonight’s vote will be a new vote.   
 
TA Guerino – when the vote was initially taken, it should have been read and it was not.  He has 
spoken to Town Counsel and a remedy was given.  Since there was a question to the validity of 
the vote, the Open Meeting Law provides for towns to have remedy.  The remedy is what we 
are doing this evening; starting from zero and having a re-vote for any alleged concern of the 
voting processes. 
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Pickard – one issue was that the ballot should have been maintained by either the Selectmen 
Clerk or Clerk of the Planning Board; the other concern is that Meier is alleging misconduct.   
 
TA Guerino – stated he had custody of the votes, put them in the Selectmen bag and was taken 
to the Selectmen’s office.     
 
Chm. Ford – tonight there will be two votes of who will be a permanent member and an 
alternate member of the Planning Board (PB). 
 
DuBerger – we will appoint a permanent member for eight weeks.  At this point, neither 
applicant has pulled papers for the PB position.  At this time, Chm. Ford called point of order. 
 
Roll call vote: 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Ford to appoint Mr. Vincent Michienzi as a permanent 
member of the Planning Board until election.   
 
DuBurger MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Mr. Sean Handy as a permanent member 
of the Planning Board until election.  
 
Jensen (Planning Board) – at 52 Main Street, abutters are called upon to say if they have any 
objections.  10 abutters; 4 of are mainly Michienzi.  Afraid as talented he is he will have to 
recuse himself for vital decisions the PB makes. 
 
Roll call for Michienzi:  Nelson – yes; Doucette – yes; Jenson – no, DuBerger – no; Gallo – yes; 
Howarth – yes; Zuern – no, Pickard – yes; Ford – yes; Meier – no, Baldwin - no.  VOTE 6-5 for 
Michienzi as a permanent member of the PB until election. 
 
Alternate member to the Planning Board  
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Doucette to appoint Mr. Sean Handy as alternate member to 
the Planning Board.  Roll call:    Nelson – yes; Doucette – yes; Jenson – yes, DuBerger – yes; 
Gallo – yes; Howarth – yes; Zuern – yes, Pickard – yes; Ford – yes; Meier – yes, Baldwin – yes.  
VOTE 11-0 for Handy as an alternate member of the PB until election. 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
By Chm. Ford at 7:10 pm. 
 


Moment of Silence for our Troops /Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


None. 


 


Minutes of 3/5/13 
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Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve minutes of 3/5/13 as amended.  VOTE 5-0. 


 
Correspondence  
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s 
office upon request. 
 
Joint Meeting with Library Trustees to fill vacancy 
Chm. Ford – one letter of interest from Ms. Kristine Maginnis to fill vacancy of the Library 
Trustees, who is present tonight and has been a resident of Bourne for 13 years. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to appoint Ms. Kristine Maginnis to the Library 
Trustees for the balance of the remainder of the term.  Roll call:  Rider – yes; Toree – yes; 
Simpson – yes; DiPaulo – yes; Zuern – yes, Pickard – yes; Meier – yes; Baldwin – yes; Ford – yes.  
VOTE 10-0. 
 
Appointments and Licenses 


a. Seasonal License Renewals (Liquor, Common Victualer (food), General Amusement, 
Sunday and Weekday 


Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew the Chart Room Liquor, Food Amusement, 
Weekday and Sunday licenses.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew The Sagamore Inn renewal of Liquor and 
Food license.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew Common Victualer (food) licenses for Betty 
Ann’s Dairy Freeze; Lazy Sundaes Ice Cream; Seafood Shanty, Inc.; and Whistle Stop Ice Cream 
Co., Inc.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew General Amusement licenses for Cataumet 
Light Mini Golf and Cartwheels II.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew Sunday Amusement license for Cartwheels 
II.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to renew Coin Operated Automatic Device license for 
Cartwheels II.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


b. Representative to the Cape Cod Commission 
Pickard read Mr. Blanton’s attendance record from 2010, 2011, 2012 and 2013. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to appoint Mr. Michael Blanton as Bourne 
Representative to the Cape Cod Commission for a term to expire 4/24/16.  VOTE 5-0. 
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c. Transportation Committee 
Three candidates for one opening on the Transportation Committee: Mr. John Forte, Mr. 
William Locke and Ms. Cindy Parola.  Ms. Parola is present tonight and reviewed her 
qualifications.  Chm. Ford read into record both Mr. Forte and Mr. Locke’s e-mails of interest. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to appoint Ms. Cynthia Parola to the Transportation 
Committee for a term to expire 6/30/13.  Roll call:  Zuern – yes; Pickard – yes; Meier – yes; 
Baldwin – yes; Ford – yes. 
 


d. Local Emergency Planning Committee 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to appoint Edward Donoghue, John Stowe, Chrystal 
LaPine, Jon Nelson, Felice Monteiro, Marc Lieber and Donald Pelonizi to the Local Emergency 
Planning Committee for terms to expire 6/30/13.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


e. St. Margarets Regional School asking for waiver of fee for Easter Egg Hunt 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve St. Margarets Regional School request at 
143 Main Street on 3/24/13 from 9:30 am – 3:30 pm for a waiver of fee for Easter Egg Hunt.  
VOTE 5-0. 
 


f. Easement – Pinacle on Sagamore Beach 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to grant temporary access easement to Pinnacle Site 
Contractors for the purpose of constructing stone revetment and erosion control under Town 
of Bourne Conservation Commission Emergency Certification at 4, 6, 12, 16, 20, 22, 28, 34 & 40 
Sagamore Road and 165 Clark Road from 3/21/13 - 5/9/13.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


g. Easement – Coady School  
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to grant temporary easement to Pinnacle Site 
Contractors at the Coady School between 3/18/13 – 12/31/13.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Linda Marzelli – Municipal Lien Certificates and Demand Fee Charges 
TA Guerino – this is under the Treasurer’s authority; the fee charges is to go from $25 to $50.  
There will be an article at Town meeting in regards to Demand Fees. 
 
Local 1717 – Firefighters – Fireworks 
Mr. Sean Silva and Brian Rooney of the Local 1717 present tonight for informational discussion.  
The Local 1717 is looking for an annual site for fireworks off Scenic Highway.  There is an area of 
a 100’ x 100’ for shooting fireworks off safely which is within State Codes.  The Local 1717 has 
spoken with the Buzzards Bay Water District, the Buzzards Bay Superintendent as well as 
Conservation.   
 
Meier – asked about the active cranberry bog.  The 100’x100’ box has the maximum setbacks 
for fireworks to have exclusion off cranberry bog owner’s property.  There is no concrete 
evidence that fireworks cause pollution.  Water is flowing away from the site.   
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Zuern – requested to look into clean up for proclorate.  DEP has a plan of best practices which 
will be followed and should limit any potential ground water impact.   
 
Pickard – suggested the Local 1717 work on the 2014 Celebration of the Canal.  The Local 1717 
said there is already a separate group working on fireworks for the 2014 Celebration.   
 
Local 1717 will be seeking donations for fireworks in the future and is not related to the Local 
Firefighter’s campaign.    
 
Baldwin MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve the Local 1717 Firefighters Fireworks 
proposal as presented tonight with the stipulation the proposal is put to a routing slip.   
VOTE 5-0.   
   
Licenses/Requests 


a. One Day Liquor Licenses for the sale of all kinds of alcoholic beverages for the: 
i. Beachmoor 


1. 6/1/13 – Hall of Fame Dinner 
2. 6/15/13 – Wedding 
3. 6/22/13 – Family Dinner 
4. 8/10/13 – Wedding 
5. 8/17/13 – Wedding 
6. 9/7/13 – Wedding 
7. 9/14/13 – Wedding 
8. 10/4/13 – Wedding 
9. 10/5/13 – Reunion 


 
Mr. Mulvey – he thought there was an agreement the license would cover events previously 
booked prior to the MMA’s ownership.  TA Guerino – the MMA satisfied under current liquor 
license with commitments.  This will use nine of the one day licenses and the board has 
authority to grant individually.  The caterers (the Chart Room) have the ability to exercise the 
license. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve Beachmoor request at for One Day Liquor 
Licenses for the sale of all kinds of alcoholic beverages on 6/1/13 (Hall of Fame Dinner); 
6/15/13 (Wedding); 6/22/13 (Family Dinner); 8/10/13 (Wedding); 8/17/13 (Wedding); 9/7/13 
(Wedding); 9/14/13 (Wedding); 10/4/13 (Wedding) and 10/5/13 (Reunion).  VOTE 5-0.  The 
requests will be put to a routing slip.  
 


ii. ABS Library Information Commons 
1. 9/21/13 – Admiral’s Gala 
2. 10/4/13 – Reunion 
3. 10/5/13 - Reunion 
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Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve ABS Library Information Commons 
request for One Day Liquor Licenses for the sale of all kinds of alcoholic beverages on 9/21/13 
(Admiral’s Gala); 10/4/13 (Reunion); and 10/5/13 (Reunion).  VOTE 5-0.  The requests will be put 
to a routing slip. 
 
Town Administrator Report 


a.  Budget reconciliation 
 
ADJUSTMENTS TO EXPENDITURES 
Upper Cape Regional Voc School $148,114 
COA Program Services   $     7,420 
Community Bldg – Comcast  $     6,500 
Community Bldg – Longevity  $        450 
Recreation Dept – Longevity  $        450 
Finance Dept – Clerical   $     1,532 
Fire Dept – Medical   $   15,000 
 
Town Administrator Clerical    $(  20,000) 
School Dept      $(  50,000) 
Police Patrolmen Salary     $(  50,000) 
Group Insurance     $(100,000) 
     $423,257 $(220,000) 
 
Elected Officials Salary   $     1,301 
 
 
ADJUSTMENTS TO REVENUES 
Additional Revenue Source     
Local Aid      $155,033 
Department Receipts     $   10,000 
ISWM Share of Elect/MT Tech    $     9,535   
 
Total Changes to Sources and Uses $424,558 $(424,558)   
 
 
Meier – as if the grant is reflected for firefighters.  TA Guerino – no effect and depends on how it gets 
drawn down. 
 
Zuern – COA services.  TA Guerino – primarily for the Supportive Day Program and for the meals for the 
café for the program continues.  Zuern asked if this goes for salaries.  TA Guerino – we are not adding 
additional positions that cover people who volunteered prior.   
 
Chm. Ford – stated the COA Director presented the budget to the FinCom last night.  $40/day for the 
program but doesn’t include the meal.  The cook’s salary comes directly out of fees.  The restaurant will 
pay for itself.   
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TA Guerino – some Supportive Day financial support comes from the State. 


 
TA Guerino - DNR covered by waterways fees.  School provided $50,000 
 
Chm. Ford – DVDs are available if a board member cannot attend the FinCom budget 
presentation meetings.  Any department can come in before the board for additional questions 
or concerns.  TA Guerino – the overall town budget is up 1.8%.  He added Ms. Marzelli has done 
a good job with the information from Sources and Uses and Line Item Budgets and report 
provided to the board through the annual budget message. 
 
TA Guerino – UCT budget is up 1.7%; Bourne Public School budget is up 2%. 
 
TA Guerino – thanked the Department Heads and Ms. Marzelli for their input, the town is in 
pretty good shape regarding the operations budget.  He noted that these numbers do not 
include Articles.   
 
Selectmen’s business 


a. Signing Warrant for Special Primary Election 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier the Board of Selectmen sign the Warrant for Special 
Primary Election.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


b. Town Administrator Review Form 
Chm. Ford – received four different examples of a review form per HR Director.  The consensus 
of the board is to use the City Manager Performance Evaluation completed by 4/19/13, 
meeting with TA Guerino on week of 4/22/13.  4/29/13 send evaluation to the Chair; cooralte 
and send back to members.  5/14/13 agenda item to give TA Guerino his public evaluation.  
Meets contractual agreements. 
 
TA Guerino – requested to have done prior to election. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED to Meier adopt the City Manager Performance Evaluation 
Form.  VOTE 5-0. 
 


c. Proclamation – Childhood Cancer Awareness Week 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier that the Town of Bourne Board of Selectmen hereby 
officially proclaim 4/21/13 – 4/27/13 as Childhood Cancer Awareness Week.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Chm. Ford - Bylaw committee.  The committee is short two members at-large per Ms. Elinor 
Ripley. Chm. Ford read Ms. Ripley’s email about details of the committee into record.   
 
Chm. Ford – UCT budget.  State law is to provide transportation to the students going to the 
vocational school.  The State to isn’t meeting their obligation; what the state doesn’t pay for, it 
is on the town’s dime.  He suggests a letter on the board’s behalf to our local representative 
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and State Senator to support the laws with regard to the transportation costs of regional 
schools. 
 
TA Guerino – to draft letter on behalf of the board and will have for the April meeting. 
 
Zuern – email forwarded from Stacey Smith on Wastewater Treatment forums; attended LEPC 
meeting which broke into five subcommittees where had discussion of getting other groups 
such as churches to open up for shelters.  Anyone interested volunteering email Charlie Noyes.  
Attended Open Meeting for the Bourne Cable.  She completed her Conflict of Interest 
requirement.   
 
Meier – attended LEPC; attended DPW working group who is working on getting the DPW 
facility to the ballot.  He asked should the board follow up on goals voted on last summer.  TA 
Guerino – yes, as it is part of the review process.  One of Meier’s goals was the liability of 
appointed committees on a future agenda item.  TA Guerino – said formally he has not spent 
time on or anticipated on what the selectmen were going to do in some cases during the course 
of the year. 
 
Chm. Ford – TA Guerino to work on his own goals. 
 
Baldwin – we should be looking at where to get water samples. 
 
Chm. Ford – directed an individual talk to Town Planner with regard to a sign on the deferred 
loan program; attended the FinCom meeting where UCT and DPW budgets discussed.   
 
TA Guerino – at next meeting 4/2/13 representatives of the EAC bringing forward at least one 
or two power purchase agreements relative to wind and solar for net metering savings on 
electricity for the town. 
 
Zuern – hosted a cable TV show on the education on firearms safety and will be showing on 
cable every other week.  Mr. Studley was her guest.  
 
Meier – asked about the Snow & Ice budget.  TA Guerino - as of yesterday prior to the $235,000 
number upside down and purchasing additional $20,000 for salt and OT for roadways. 
 
Adjournment 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of March 5, 2013 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
John Ford, Chairman 
Don Pickard, Vice-Chairman 
Peter Meier, Clerk  
Earl Baldwin 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:   
 
Documents 
 None 
 
This meeting is being televised and recorded.  If anyone in the audience is recording or video-
taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time. 
 
Workshop 
Called to order by Chm. Ford at 6:00 pm 
 
Bourne Community Television Update - workshop 
TA Guerino – the not for profit has established their own Board of Directors, proper tax id 
numbers and is funded through the surcharge on the monthly cable charges of 3%.  $95,000 is 
due to them if Town Meeting approves.   An estimated total of $184,000 is budgeted for the 
first year.   
 
Members of Bourne Community Television introduced themselves.  Mr. Barlow added that four 
(4) members are not present tonight. 
 
Mr. Barlow –tonight’s workshop is to look for direction from the Selectmen.   
 
Chm. Ford – transparency is one of the board’s goals.  The ability for downloading meetings is 
important.   
 
Zuern – she would also like to have transparency.  Mr. Barlow would like to grow, making it 
more desirable increasing the amount of subscribers for cable.   
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Pickard – any major elected boards should be at least recorded, including the Zoning Board of 
Appeals.  Televise any “hot topic”.   
 
Meier - he would like outreach and education for the public.    
 
TA Guerino – clarified that some money is available to the not for profit and is to be paid by the 
cable company.  Monies will be transferred to an account for the not for profit at the STM.  
 
Meier – asked if the 3% that was voted is sufficient at this time.  Mr. Barlow said the 3% will be 
sufficient for some time. 
 
Baldwin – would like to see the LEPC meetings recorded.   
 
TA Guerino –if/when a competitive company comes around, they are required under the FCC to 
have public and government access and would work an agreement for support of the PEG 
channels with Comcast. 
 
Mr. Barlow - equipment will need to be addressed.  As a not for profit organization, it is a tax 
write-off to underwrite programs.  Open invitation to the Open House on 3/16/13 from 2:00 
pm - 4:00 pm at the studio.  Volunteers will be needed and encouraged interns.  Also looking 
for memberships to help support in fundraiser needs.   
 
Meeting Called to Order 
By Chm. Ford at 7:12 pm. 
 
Moment of Silence for our Troops  


 


Salute the Flag  


 


Public Comment – Non-Agenda Items  


Kevin Gallagher – 8 LED fixtures installed in Bourne (50% less energy consumption).  He 
encourage people to look at the new lights and asking for feedback through a survey on the 
Cape Light Compact’s website.   


 


Minutes of 2/20/13 and 2/26/13 


Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve minutes of 2/20/13 as amended.   


VOTE 5-0. 


 


Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve minutes of 2/26/13 as amended.   


VOTE 5-0.  
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Correspondence  
Meier read correspondence into record. Hard copies are available at the Town Administrator’s 
office upon request. 
 
Meier – read into record the Top 10 Science Fair Projects 2013.  The top three winners will be 
going to the State Fair. 
 
School Committee regarding the Peebles Elementary School Statement of Interest (with 
School Department Representatives) 
Mr. LaMarche – this is not a commitment to the actual construction.  This vote is a requirement 
for filing SSOI.  Three (3) School Committee members present tonight.   
 
Superintendent LaMarche explained the SOI needs to be done annually.  He doesn’t have a 
begin date at this time.  A site visit has been done and they can now choose from several plans 
which they haven’t been able to do in previous years. 
 
Zuern – suggested having a tour of the buildings where officials can see what the school is like 
for education.  Mr. LaMarche said the school would be open to that. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED Meier having convened in an open meeting on 3/5/13, the 
Board of Selectmen of the Town of Bourne, in accordance with its charter, by-laws and 
ordinances, has voted to authorize the Superintendent to submit to the Massachusetts School 
Building Authority the Statement of Interest Form dated 2/13/13 for the Peebles Elementary 
School located at 70- Trowbridge Road, Bourne, MA  02532 which describes and explains the 
following deficiencies and the priority category(s) for which an application may be submiited to 
the Massachusetts School Building Authority in the future.  Submitted Statement of Interest -0 
Priority 5 & Priority 7 – the Peebles School was constructed in 1953, the building structure 
shows signs of failure along with the HVAC, electrical and plumbing systems.  Also, the ladck of 
suitable educational space presents many challenges in delivering the best education possible 
for the students of Bourne; and hereby further specifically acknowledges that by submitting this 
Statement of Interest Form, the Massachusetts School Building Authority is no way guarantees 
the acceptance or the approval of an application, the awarding of grant or any other funding 
commitment from the Massachusetts School Building Authority, or commits the 
City/Town/Regional School District to filing an application for funding with the Massachusetts 
School Building Authority.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Barry Johnson – State Ethics 
As liaison to the State Ethics Commission, for the purpose of having the board vote to exempt 
enclosed positions from having to take the Ethics Mandatory Education and Training 
Requirements.  These positions do not have or exercise governmental authority and do not 
participate in or have responsibility for governmental decision-making, contracting, hiring, 
investigation or any other discretionary governmental action. 
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TA Guerino – relative to Plant & Facilities asked if the vendors providing programming for 
Council on Aging would be included.  Mr. Johnson said they wouldn’t be exempt.  Road 
contractors would be exempt. 
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by that the Board of Selectmen vote public employees of the 
Town of Bourne exempt from the Mandatory Education and Training requirements of Chapter 
28 of the Acts of 2009 as presented by Town Clerk Barry Johnson on 3/5/13.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Vote ABCC population estimate 
This motion will be brought to the board again for next week for signature, but vote can be 
taken tonight.   
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern estimated that the temporary increased resident 
population of the Town of Bourne as of 7/10/32 will be 40,000.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Local Habitat and future environmental issues (Mr. Skip Barlow) 
Environmental changes have been documented by Mr. Barlow over the years.  Major 
contributors to the nutrient problems:  a) the base; b) the skating rink; and c) the Mass 
Maritime Academy (MMA) - all contribute to the discharge into the canal as there is no nutrient 
removal.  There needs to be nutrient control. 
 
Juvenille scallops are seldom seen in Bourne as they die off not being able to attach to eel grass 
due to the excessive amounts of algae. Mr. Barlow encourages the public to visit the Wareham 
Nutrient Plant.   
 
Mr. Barlow suggested sending more wastewater to Wareham.  
 
Pickard – suggested a two hour workshop consisting of the BOH, ConCom, Bylaw Committee, 
Board of Selectmen for solutions to get to the goal of reducing nitrogen in waters.   
 
Mr. Barlow – New Bedford open tomorrow 3/6/13 at 8:00 am.  He also asked the board to not 
to be afraid of regionalization. 
 
Zuern – has been to the Wareham plant.   
 
Town Administrator Report 


a.  Emergency Planning update – Mr. Noyes 
 
Local Sheltering Assessment – Mr. Charles Noyes 
Needs: 


1) assessable to residents both n and s of canal 
2) Sufficient emergency generator power available – automatic transfer 
3) Sufficient toileting availability 
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4) Feeding capabilities 
5) Separate physical areas (sleeping, feeding) 


 
Current Shelters: 


 Bourne Veterans’  Memorial Community Building  (Capacity - 234 overnight) 
 


 Bourne Middle School  (Capacity – 243 overnight) 


 UCT (Capacity – 1,050 overnight) - Shelter of last resort 


 Bournedale Elementary School - Alternate for north side of canal if Comm. Bldg was not 
available 


 
Flood Map shows most of Buzzards Bay is in the flood map. 
 
Staff Needs: 


 Trained and certified staff for 
o shelter manage 
o Registration 
o dormitory manage 
o food services 
o emergency medical and health 
o security 


 
Staffing Sources 


 Town Staff 


 Community Based organizations (civic groups, church) 


 Paid casual employees 
 
Senior Population  (At Risk) 


 COA – develop telephone call list to notify of emergency prior to event 


 COA to provide staffing to support their clients during large scale emergency 


 Promote and support generator acquisition for Bourne Housing Authority locations. 


 Encourage current private developments to community rooms 


 Provide specific additional info to residents of community housing on sheltering in place needs 
(food, lighting) 


 Public Education 


 Develop brochure to be mailed with tax bill 


 Literature rack ITH, CM Library Police and Fire 


 Maintain Bourne Emergency Management website pages 
 


b. Facilities update – Mr. Jonathan Nelson 
 
Emergency Power Needs Assessment - Three areas of concern 
 
Shelters: 


 Community Building  
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 Town Hall 


 Fire Station 
 
Additional areas: 


 High School 


 DPW 
 
Current State: 


 Community Building – 60 kW – current generator 


 Town Hall – 15 kW generator 


 Fire Station 1 – 15 kW generator 
 
Community Building Design: 
Optimal design to cover full load at this location by emergency power generator 
 
Recommendations: 


 Community Building Solution – recommended 90kW generator 


 Town Hall solution - move existing generator from Community Building and retro-fit 
(least upfront cost) – wont’ cover cooling. 


 Town Hall solution - relocate 60kW generator from comm. Bldg. 


 Fire Station 1 - full power support for all operations, system should cover 100% of the 
building load - recommended 30kW generator 


 
Estimated Costs 


 Community Building - $274,590 


 Town Hall - $62,150 


 Fire Station - $134,470 


 Design Fees - $141,363 
 
Total Estimated Cost - $612,573 
 
Areas of Concern: 


 High School - develop and execute a Emergency Operations Plan, which includes 
temporary general rental and MOU from a contractor 


 


 DPW - develop and execute a Emergency Operations Plan, which includes temporary 
general rental and MOU from a contractor 


 
Mr. Noyes - Feeding Plan – Chartwells can provide on emergency basis as long as the roadways 
were open and Bus Plan. 
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Meier – suggested the Sagamore Fire Station, but Chief Greene would recommend as a 
warming shelter. 
 
Chm. Ford – he and TA Guerino have identified more than 8-9 employees that can help Mr. 
Noyes set up and put volunteers up to come in.  TA Guerino said through collective bargaining, 
the town can offer the training to work the shelters.  Chm. Ford said it should be policy to have 
employees report to Mr. Noyes. 
 
Mr. Noyes – plans to have the finalized Emergency Plan by the hurricane season. 
 
Zuern – suggested having back up for caterer. Mr. Noyes said there are some meals at the 
Community Building.  TA Guerino said some will be stored at the UCT, and the BMS as well as 
the Community Center.   
 
Pickard – Community Building is not in the flood zone, however, Town Hall and the Fire Station 
are.  He is not sold on putting generator’s in flood zones.  He suggested retro-fitting for the 
DPW and the High School. 
 
TA Guerino – pointed out that not every outage or storm is a flood resulted in an issue where 
we need to relocate, but understands Pickard’s point.  The Town Hall needs appropriate backup 
generation regardless if it is in a flood zone.  The storm put a highlight on deficiencies and 
brings forward to the board tonight.   
 
Zuern – asked about the generator at the Community Building the storm.  Mr. Nelson said new 
buildings have codes for emergency systems; this building was designed on emergency egress 
systems.  The generator didn’t have a lot of systems installed correctly as the generator had 
limitations.  The heating water circulators were not on emergency power.  The boiler is on 
emergency power to bathrooms, foyer and one air handler on the roof.   
 
Pickard – asked what will Department Heads have to give up to pay for the Generator 
($600,000 plus).  TA will make recommendations to Capital Outlay and ask what priority.  
Pickard would prefer a finalized plan before going to Capital.  TA Guerino said we have to go to 
Capital now as timing for town meeting and the final plan do not coincide.   
 
Zuern – asked why it is necessary for the Fire Station and use a portable one instead.  Pickard 
said first retro-fit electrical system to accommodate a portable generator (this will reduce cost 
to $400,000 plus). 
 
Mr. Nelson – Fire Department is something we can look at.  He wouldn’t recommend buying a 
rental at this point for all three areas. 
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Chm. Ford – asked if generators sent to Sandwich could be used.  TA Guerino said we had some 
surplus generators delivered to Sandwich, however, Sandwich said they didn’t meet 
requirements for exhaust as they were diesel.   
 
Chm. Ford - brought up emergency generators on wheels.  Mr. Noyes said they were running in 
Town.  Chm. Ford said they had a communication station.  Mr. Noyes said the equipment was 
still at the UCT.   
Mr. Noyes – assessment meeting to be held tomorrow night and will be put together with 
training and feeding needs.  The biggest issue is the medical issue and to incorporate into the 
plan.  He will provide a rough draft to the TA to move forward for review, refine and final. 
 
Chm. Ford – asked about communications with landline phones are down.  Mr. Noyes said we 
will have a public brochure.  During the event, giving word to the residents by possibly using 
patrol car making announcements. 
 
Zuern – if people want to be notified by cell phone, they can be put on the Reverse 911 calls.  
She also said the Emergency Planning Committee has 21 members on the LPC; need 11 to hold 
the meeting.  Mr. Noyes said there will be enough for hold a meeting. 
 
Mr. Noyes – the Emergency Management Committee is set up by set up by Federal statute.  
 
Pickard – asked how often the LCP meets.  Mr. Noyes said there is no set schedule per se.  
Pickard also asked about the Police Station generator.  Mr. Nelson said it is a 50kW and is 2 
years old and and adequate cost was in $65,000 range.  Pickard asked how much a portable 
generator at the Fire Station.  Mr. Nelson responded $50,000 - $60,000. 
 
Mr. Mulvey – asked if all generators are air cooled.  Mr. Nelson said there is a mix and none of 
them do not require outside coolant.  Power supplies to the buildings limits the generator. 
There are four (4) choices for fuel.   
 
TA Guerino – large undertaking, however, given the last round of regional sheltering didn’t 
work, he hopes the board moves toward moving internally.   
 


c. Budget update 
TA Guerino – will bring numbers to the board.  Reductions and adjustments will be accordingly 
and given at the next meeting.  There will be $230,604 plus additional adjustments for Fire 
Contract. 
 
Pickard – questions with regard to lifeguards.  Per Recreation Director it will cost in the range of 
$14,000 - $16,000 to staff another beach (Gray Gables).  MMA offered their pool for water 
testing.  
 
Zuern – in favor of funding another beach.   
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Meier – asked how can there be positions in the Collector’s office due to the current budget 
constraints.  TA Guerino said in the Collector’s office, positions financed is reallocating funds – 
not new money.  It is using existing money for positions.  Relative to the ISWM, it is a 
replacement position.  This is not a new position. 
 
TA Guerino – Bourne is the most frugal community in requesting overrides.  This board is very 
cognizant of the taxpayer’s dollars and is following a responsible approach is to build a new 
DPW facility.   
 
Pickard – explained the ISWM position was left vacant due to a retirement.  The new position is 
due to re-organization. 
 
TA Guerino – looking at staffing levels at ISWM over time, they are operating with much less 
people than 10 years ago.   
 
Meier – suggested the Finance Director/Treasurer Collector work the window differently.  TA 
Guerino said the service counters are well served. 
 


d. Surplus property disposal – 1998 Volvo 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern vote to declare the 1998 S70 Volvo VIN# 
YV1LS5675W1511628 as surplus and to be destroyed.  VOTE 4-0-1 (abstention from Pickard). 
 


e. Vacancy in Planning Board from 2/26/13 meeting clarification on vote 
TA Guerino – the board met in joint session with the Planning Board to fill an unexpired term.  
Per Atty. Troy, it was suggested in this evening’s meeting to disclose the vote.  Mr. Michienzi 
will be sworn in after tonight’s meeting. Last week’s voting went as follows: 
 
Michienzi: 
Selectmen: 
Ford, Pickard, Meier 
 
Planning Board: 
Doucette, Farrell, Gallo, Howarth, Nelson, Shearer 
 
Handy: 
Selectmen: 
Baldwin, Zuern  
 
Planning Board: 
DuBerger, Jensen 
 
VOTE was 9 (Michienzi) – 4 (Handy). 
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Selectmen’s business 


a. Temporary Easement 
Temporary easement by Stratford Capital Group – the ZBA has approved the 40B project.  The 
engineering company Need access to get financing and credit.   
 
Pickard MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve temporary easement from 3/13 - 10/13 
for Colontino.  VOTE 5-0. 


 
b. Selectmen’s Meeting Schedule 


3/19 – BOS – BOSC schedule 
4/2, 4/16 and 4/23 
5/6 – Town Meeting 
 
TA Evaluation – Chm. Ford said to use either the current form or a new form and will discuss on 
3/19/13. 
 
Zuern – attended the current events last week.  She requested putting on the Pilgrim Power 
Plant at a future meeting (before election and voting) with regard to safety. 
 
Chm. Ford – meeting tomorrow for the LEPC at the Community Building.   
 
Adjournment 
Baldwin MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 10: 05 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
 
 
 





